
Mountain Ridge SCC Meeting 3/16/17

In Attendance: Heather Morgan, Lisa Gallagher, Amber Gardiner, Rachel Hoffman, Amber
Bonner, Jaime Ward, Amy Mullins, Brittni Smith, Jose Carrillo, Ryan Nield, and Lynne Mower.
Excused: Mark Whitaker, Misty Purser, Janet Wynn, Marie Pavich, Kara Edwards, and Sherry
Kramer

Fourth Quarter Expectations: See attachment.

2017/2018: The following SCC members are in their final year Brittni Smith, Lynne Mower,
Janet Wynn, Rachel Hoffman, Misty Purser, and Michelle Bagley. They can reapply with Mr.
Whitaker if they are interested in continuing next year. Elections will be held in the fall.

Action Item: Minutes for February. A motion was made by Amber Bonner, Seconded by Rachel
Hoffman. All approved minutes, motion passes.

Trustland Budget and Goals: See attachment.
-Discussion: Amber Bonner suggested having a professional reader grade papers so

students can write more and have an independent third party assessment of writing skills. Lisa
Gallagher shared how Pleasant Grove had done a similar thing for professional development.

-The Read 180 class had the current 6th grade teachers help identify those who could
use this class (or Read Write or a co-taught English course) so that they have correct placement
for class next year.

-The library is borrowing a chrome box from the district to try before we commit to
purchasing them.

-Amber Bonner would like to address practices of how teachers notify parents of
students who have failing grades.

Action Item: School Goals for 2017/2018. Rachel Hoffman made a motion. Amber Bonner
seconded it. Motion Passes.

Action Item: School Landtrust Budgeting 2017/2018: Amber Gardiner made a motion. Amber
Bonner seconded it. Motion passes.

Reallocating Funds: Information not available. Tabled until next month.

Next Meeting on April 20th at 1:30 PM.



4th Quarter Expectations & Activity Eligibility

Expectations

• Students will continue to make academics a top priority by completing
assignments/assessments and turning them in on time.

• Students will continue to abide by the school's standards of dress and conduct.

• Students will be on time to class.

• Continue to do your best and be your best. We want everyone to have the

opportunity to participate in our end-of-year activities. ©

Eligibility Requirements

9th Grade (Lagoon Day)

• No current F5s (or must be working to remediate F5s)
• Fewer than 5 unexcused tardies
• No major or repeated behavior offenses

8th Grade (8th Grade Celebration)

• No current F's (or must be working to remediate F5s)
• Fewer than 5 unexcused tardies
• No major or repeated behavior offenses

7th Grade (Student Talent Show)

• No current F5s (or must be working to remediate F's)
• Fewer than 5 unexcused tardies
• No major or repeated behavior offenses



2017-18 Proposed Budget Items
Estimated $129,000

Certified Teacher $42,000 ($7,000 per class)
• Extra Periods Math/English (class size reduction)
• Read 180—7th

• Study Skills—7th, 8th

Substitute Teachers $3,000
• Professional Development
• Grading Days (1 per year)

Hourly Certified $7,000
• Summer Collaboration
• After-school Lab ($ 1,000/lab/semester)

Hourly Aide $28,000 ($9,300 per aide)
• ZAP
• Digital Curriculum
• Student Advocates/Trackers

Benefits on Accounts (24.5%) $19,000

Contracted Services $6,000
• Professional Development

Supplies $3,000
• Books for Read 180
• Planners for A.C.

Equipment $21,000
• Ascend Math, Aleks Math, MC ($4,000)
• Chromebooks or Chrome boxes ($13,000)
• Teacher Mies ($4,000)

Total Requests Above $129,000

Extra funds or carryover would automatically be added to Equipment for Technology and Software or Certified
Teacher.



Proposed 2017-18 Trustlands Goals

1. Math—We want to increase our SAGE test scores by 5% each year.

2. English—We also want to improve our SAGE general language arts & writing scores by
5% each year.

3. Reading—We want to identify our stuggling 7th grade readers and ensure they are reading
at grade level by the end of the year with a lexile score of 850 or higher.

4. General Academics—We want to Reduce the number of failing grades and increase the
number of exceptional grades through continued emphasis on work completion and
intervention for all levels of students. We would like fewer than 5% of our students to
receive a failing grade each quarter and we would like 60% of our students to make the
honor roll with a 3.7 or higher each quarter.


